


New Hartford Township
MINUTES
for the Monthly Meeting
July 11, 2024, 7:00 pm
New Hartford Town Hall

Attendance
[bookmark: _Hlk127901295][bookmark: _Hlk127899943]Supervisors: Larry Moldenhauer, Richard Johnson, Joe Baumgartner 
Clerk: Kathy Klawiter
Treasurer: Michael Moor    
Maintenance: Willie Erdmann
Fire Chief: Cody Gehrke
Guests: Ed Walsh, Vickie Baumgartner, Cheryl Olson, Cody Gehrke, Carl Ukkestatd, Dan Thesing, Caroline van Schaik, Emma Iremonger

[bookmark: _Hlk127906434]Meeting called to order by Chairman Joe Baumgartner at 7:12 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of minutes for the regular meeting of June 13th, 2024 - Motion Richard Johnson, second by Joe Baumgartner; approved by all. 

Public Comment Dan Thesing was concerned with getting his driveway done at the same time as the township road for seal coating. Travis will prep and seal coat Dan’s driveway when they come through Dan was wondering if they could get the same price on gravel as the township. He was told he could ask John but Joe did not think he could. Dan could order it through Mathie and they will bill him direct.
The third week in August is when they plan on doing the seal coating. It needs to be completed by the middle of September for it to seal correctly. 

Fire Department Report – 
a. SWF Firefighters PERA should work. When we join all our funds will be co-mingled state wide and then becomes the property of the state. Vickie is unsure if we will still be eligible for State-wide fire aid funds that we currently get. We currently have to apply yearly to get this pension aid. We need to get more information. Vickie and Kathy will try to meet to discuss this further. Representative says he can get our financial information directly.
Road Reports
a. [bookmark: _Hlk161605168]Permit to replace culvert on Lanes Valley Rd. update –Still no word from the DNR. It was noted that when 2 other culverts were replaced we did not have the approval in writing but went ahead anyway. It then became an issue with the DNR and took a long time to straighten out. Several residents, who are getting impatient stated that perhaps we should just go ahead again and get a written approval after the fact. This is not something the board was willing to do. Seal coating on this road is to be completed in late August to September. If we do not have the approval to replace the culvert before the seal coating is done it will be too late to replace it and it will not be replaced. The culvert is not bad, it is more of a convenience thing to make it wider so we don’t want to proceed without proper permission.
b. All tree removal will be hired in the future to avoid any more injuries. Residents want an agreement with whoever we get, that they will respond within a certain number of hours. This will have be bid and set up and then all the Tree removal company will do is only get it off the road, not haul it away. Concern about whether we should designate a total amount of time to remove the trees 
c. Easement issues came up again and Ed wanted written information on the lawsuit we need to follow. Kathy had the MAT law book and gave it to him to read. We don’t own the tree or the road, the property owner is responsible. All we need to do is move it off the road. Township can take easiest route to keep roads open and then the property owner needs to clear it away.  Board will try to codify this at our next meeting.
d. Due to the accident that occurred in June we will be having Brad Vanderzee and Carl Ukkestad doing our maintenance on the roads. This is temporary until Willie can return to work, which will be several months.
e. A motion was made by Joe Baumgartner to pay both Brad Vanderzee and Carl Ukkestad $35 per hour, the same as what Willie Erdmann is being paid. The motion was seconded by Richard Johnson and approved by all. Need to check if we can add to their PERA account, I don’t believe it is possible. Concern was expressed on getting

Old Business.
a. Motion made by Joe Baumgartner and seconded by Larry Moldenhauer to approve outstanding claims to Mi Energy, Brad Vanderzee and PERA. Approved by all.
b.  Department of Justice investigation. Sent us a draft of the formal notification which we need to acknowledge. The document contains a list of the items that we need to address.  A discussion ensued as to whether we can begin working on these items or if we need to wait until the issue is completed. Joe Baumgartner will call her to see if we start on these items now. May need a special meeting to go over this. 

	
New Business
1. Clerk’s Report 
a. Continue to work on getting judges certified for the next election. Waiting for more information on training for judges. According to the county this training will be done the last week in July and the first week in August. All judges need the training for the federal elections. This can be done either on-line or in person. As soon as I know the dates and when to register, I will notify all the judges.
b.  Certificate of Deposit matured on June 18th, 2024. Kathy converted this to a Money Market account as the rate of interest on the Money Market account as the rate of interest was slightly higher than a 3-month CD account. We can Keep this account open with a lower amount of money and put excess money from our Merchants  accounts, that is over the FDIC limit (anything over $250,000). 
c. Conflict of Interest issue is on hold until the August meeting.
d. Kathy reported on subjects that were covered in the Township Law class. This included conflict of interest, easements, road right-of-ways and zoning.

2. Treasurer’s Report: 
a. Starting balance tonight:  $403,387.21
b. Spent tonight:   $71,898.52
c. Balance tonight:   $331,488.69
d. This month last year:   July 13, 2023     $328,719.54


Motion to Adjourn - Motion to adjourn the regular meeting at 8:30 p.m. by Joe Baumgartner, second by Richard Johnson; all approved.

[bookmark: _Hlk127880210]
Respectfully submitted,
Kathy Klawiter 8/11/2024
Approved by:


Chairman Joe Baumgartner 				Date


Witnessed:						


Kathy Klawiter, Clerk				Date



